





Opportunities to participate in activities of the church

» Adult Faith Formation: Rev. Hoppert leads a short Bible study starting at 9 a.m., focused on the
the Lectionary readings for the day. Everyone is welcome to join the discussion.

 Coffee Fellowship: If anyone would like to host coffee time before the service, please call the
church office and let us know in advance so we can promote it. The coffee and various supplies
are provided.

» Ushering: Greeting members and visitors and handing out bulletins are the main responsibilities.

 Faith Formation Assistance: The teachers welcome any member who can occasionally assist
with various activities, ranging from teaching to helping with music, craft and other activities for
Sunday School students. This does not have to be a weekly commitment.

» Chancel Choir: New voices are welcomed at any time of the year. Simply come to a rehearsal on
Wednesday night from 7-8 p.m. and bring your voice and enthusiasm. The choir typically sings
during worship every first and third Sunday.

» Consistory Member: New members will be needed to join the leadership group in 2023. (If you
have heard from past members that being a member is time consuming, please ask a current
member about the time requirements. Meetings and governance style have been significantly
streamlined to make the position more doable for individuals.)

Contact the church office if you have questions or wish to sign up for any of these activities or
positions.

I .
Special Gifts Team Update
The Special Gifts Team met on October 20 to for Cassie Clarke, Morgan Clarke, and Pietje
review new grant requests. The following gifts Markus.
were approved: Our team will meet in January to prepare for our
annual meeting and schedule our meeting
» Sponsorship to Fairview School’'s Walk-A- dates for the 2023 calendar year.
Thon fundraiser in the amount of $200.
» $1,000 to be used for landscaping around Grant requests (including scholarship grant
the church, including the bell tower area. requests) will be due March 31, 2023 so that we
+ A gift of $500 to help support Back Bay can make decisions on scholarships during our
Mission, in honor of their 100 years of April meeting.
service.

Yours in faith,
We are thankful for the gifts we have received,
and our goal is to provide a balance of gifts that Mary Mullen
support our local community needs as well as On behalf of the Special Gifts Team
the broader church needs.

In addition to the gifts noted above we will be “Ttis only with gratitude that life
fulfilling the second semester scholarship grants becomes rich!”

—Dietrich Bonhoefjer















